Queens Park Precinct Minutes

QUEENS PARK PRECINCT QUARTERLY MEETING
2nd August 2006
Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library

Apologies: Marie Kilkevie
Councillors present: Mayor Mora Main, 

1. Police Report. (Constable Fiona O’Brien, Crime Prevention Officer – Waverley Police)

Incident on July 10. Three teenagers (from this area) damaged a number of vehicles and stole property. These people have been caught thanks to local residents reporting the incidents promptly to the police.

Personal safety tips were given for reducing the likelihood of becoming a victim of robbery:
 Stay alert and keep your mind on your surroundings. Be aware of( what is happening around you.
 Communicate confidence and calmness, stand( tall and walk with a purpose.
 Plan the safest route to you destination and( then use it.
 Plan to use busy well-lit streets and avoid using short cuts( through isolated areas.
 Know your neighbourhood and where you can get help( if you need it.
 When carrying a purse, handbag, or other valuables hold( them close to you. Avoid displaying your property or valuables.
 Consider( using a small wallet or change purse to carry change or carry your money on your person
 If someone threatens you for your property give it to them. It can( be replaced.
 Contact police immediately on “000” if a robbery has taken( place.

Residents have been reminded to verify who people are if they come to your door. If unsure, check for identification or make a phone call to confirm the person’s identity before opening the door.

Constable Fiona O’Brien can be contacted on 9369 9827 for general inquiries.

2. Centennial Park Report (Steve Corbett, Park director) 

Improved pedestrian access from Baronga and Queens Park Road is currently being worked on. Hopefully before Xmas. RTA is being encouraged to improve road crossings in the vicinity.

It was confirmed that the land outside the fence line of Centennial and Queens Parks is council land. 

Volunteers are sought to become involved with the care of the Eastern Suburbs banksia scrub adjacent to Moriah College.

A number of Sydney red gums have been planted around Queens Park. Unfortunately some have been vandalised. Residents have been asked to keep an eye on these new trees.

A mobile kiosk will be introduced into Queens Park next year to provide refreshments to park users. This initiative will provide feedback to the council regarding future plans for a possible permanent structure.

The minister has signed off full Plan of Management covering all of Centennial Parklands. Centennial Parklands has 800 acres, $750 million worth of assets with 9 million people visiting the area each year. Details of the Plan are on the Centennial Park website.

Other issues discussed were:
 Liaison with peak cycle group(
 The rubbish left by( sporting groups on the weekends 
 The new award winning, environmentally( friendly amenities blocks.
 Accessibility to the area above the water( reservoir at the top of York Road which is the high point of the region and would afford excellent views over the whole park.
 The new pathway around( Centennial Park which still experiences some spot flooding.
 York Road( pedestrian crossing issues.

3. Business arising from the previous meeting:

Resident parking has been given approval for Ashton St. The use of free parking 

Motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting ( 1. Roma Gillam, 2. Michael Ahrens)

4. Correspondence

Draft Green Links plan has been published. A submission will be put into the state gov’t. A letter will be written by the precinct committee regarding support for this submission.

Personal letters hold more weight than form letters.

Moriah college as to the York road crossing and the traffic plan for the new entrance

5. General Business

Michael Ahrens Roma Gillam and Robin Workman attended May 13 consultation meeting with Moriah College. The Council and the Police were also involved there. 
The following issues discussed:

Seagull turning bays adjacent to the college. Parents are being asked to not to use the seagulls to turn right into or out of the main entrance. The flow around the school should be anti-clockwise.

The general state of traffic around the school at drop-off and pick-up times was discussed. Also how the entrances to the school and the internal road way are supposed to work.

Question from the floor regarding why the refuge that was close to the seagull could not be made wider to enable pedestrians to cross York Road more safely in two stages. Accepted that this suggestion be put to the Traffic C’ttee.

A number of points will be put together regarding traffic issues to be brought up at the Traffic meeting and the next consultative meeting. Mayor Main agreed to lodge a request that York Road issues be put on the agenda of the September Traffic C’ttee and that a Precinct rep. be given the chance to address.

The use of Moriah College’s swimming pool was discussed. It was mentioned that as part of the original conditions of the school having a pool it had been agreed that local residents would be able to use the pool.

Child care centre at 55 York Road was discussed. The owners have now moved into the house and have withdrawn their development application for using the premises as a child care centre. 

Parking issue involving five new parking spaces in QPR adjacent to Moriah College was discussed.

Motion regarding the Arnold Street issue. 

“That the Arnold Street quarry site be kept as open space be used as a green link if possible and not be sold by the council.” (1. Steve Szoeke, 2. Peter Cohen)
Carried unanimously.

People interested in this site were asked to lobby their local council member. A personal letter carries much more weight than a form letter.

Abuse of the disability parking permit system to avoid parking charges

Meeting closed at 9:00 

Next Meeting on 1st November, 2006. 
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